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1.  IFLS News 
 
Two local public libraries plus IFLS had teams competing in the 13th Annual Scrabble Bee, a fundraiser 
for Literacy Volunteers Chippewa Valley.  The Word Wizards (Chippewa Falls Public Library), the Book 
Bees (L.E. Phillips Memorial Public Library in Eau Claire), plus the qIFLSz  (it’s a great word score) 
team with Gus, Julie, Leah, Lori, and Maureen.  The CVTC team may have won the competition but the big 
winner was the literacy charity.  Check out the WQOW story and see the fun. 
http://www.wqow.com/story/25336827/2014/04/24/scrabble-bee-brings-big-crowd-and-big-money 

 
Check out Ogema Public Library’s new website:   
http://www.ogemalibrary.org/ 
 

FAST FACTS about Wisconsin Public Libraries (based on 2012 WI Public Library Annual Report Data) 
More than 6 in 10 state residents are registered library users.  These library users made more than 33.6 
million visits to Wisconsin public libraries in 2012.  By comparison, season attendance for Brewer home 
games in 2012 was 2.8 million.  Wisconsin ranks 13th nationally in registered library users. 
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2. Director’s Desk 
 
May begins a season of change.  Snow should be gone and the 
flowers will be blooming.  It is important to remember that 
libraries continue to change as well, and we need to continue to 
share our story.  Over the last few weeks several articles have been 
published about library use which helps publicize the library story.  

One such article published by the Huffington Post entitled 7 Big Myths About Libraries 
http://www.huffingtonpost.com/erinn-batykefer/library-myths_b_5234414.html shared misconceptions 
about libraries and highlighted a couple of Wisconsin library programs to bust the myths.   
  
A local example of sharing the library story in a new way was the creation of promotional materials for 
the Wisconsin fishing opener.  Working in partnership with the Polk County public libraries with 
sponsorship from RCU and Inter-County Co-op Publishing, IFLS created a fish shaped booklet and fishing 
lure to distribute to attendees at the Governor’s fishing opener to promote libraries.   We look forward to 
continue helping share the vision of library service in Wisconsin.   
 

 
 

3. Sharing the Library Story 
 
 In 1997 at the age of 41, due to one of life's quirky changes, my library became one of 
the most important sources of entertainment and knowledge in my life. That was the year I 
became totally disabled due to Crohn's Disease, an autoimmune disorder that makes you feel 
like you have the "flu" all the time.  I had to quit a job that I loved as a Triage Nurse and 
change my life completely. Prior to that time I had enjoyed an occasional visit to the Library 

and took great delight in introducing my daughter (when she was just a toddler) to the wonders and 
delights the Library has to offer. 
 I always had a few authors that I loved and usually only checked out their work. After going on 
disability I began to check out books by other authors and found an array of fabulous authors who filled my 
hours with page turning suspense and drama. Soon I became hungry for more and discovered biographies 
where I could step into the lives of famous people who we always think "have it all" and found that they lived 
through trials and tribulations just like the rest of us. I explored religion, money management, cooking, self-
help, herbal remedies ~ a virtual rainbow of subjects that broadened my mind.   
 Being artistic and "crafty" I found that I could learn everything about any possible artistic expression 
that I wanted to explore. I checked out books on stamping, knitting, crocheting, woodworking, glass art, 
weaving, aromatherapy and SO MUCH MORE!!! These books gave me so much knowledge that I never would 
have taken the time to learn when I was working. The Library has expanded my mental horizons beyond 
belief. 
 I usually visit the Library every couple of weeks and check out 8 books as well as instructional and 
movie DVD's and books on tape. And all this knowledge and entertainment comes to me FREE which is really 

http://www.huffingtonpost.com/erinn-batykefer/library-myths_b_5234414.html


important because I live on a very limited income. The Librarians are fabulous and always help me find 
what I need. My Library also enables me to request books, DVD's and tapes from many other Libraries and 
notifies me when they have arrived for pick-up. I am so grateful that I have the Library to help fill my life. I 
have expanded my world beyond that which I ever thought I could. In this respect my disability has been a 
blessing in disguise. I only hope that others will take time out from their busy lives to discover and 
appreciate all the wonders and knowledge their Library has to offer.       
                                                                                                         
                                                                                                Stephanie from New Richmond  (At Your Library Stories) 

4. You Are Invited! 

 



5. Power(ed) Reader 
 
 Americans Who Read More Electronically Read More, Period  
Majority of Americans, and two-thirds of Millennials, read at least some books electronically  
 
As with just about every other aspect of our lives, the ways in which we can read books have undergone 
radical shifts over the past few years. Not long ago hardcover and paperback were the main options 
available to readers, but then e-readers hit the scene, followed by tablet computers. With the additional 
options of reading on your computer or your phone, these days it seems as though just about the only 
thing standing between Americans and a good read is setting aside the time. Americans seem to be 
embracing their broader options, as the majority (54%) currently read e-books, including two-thirds of 
Millennials (66%).  
 
Powered Readers = Power Readers  
Interestingly, there appears to be an intersection at work between how Americans read and how much 
they read. Those who read either more or exclusively in the e-book format are more likely to read over 
20 books in an average year (30%) than either those who read more/only in hard copy (18%) or those 
who read in both formats equally (21%). They also report a higher average readership per year than 
either hard copy hardliners or equal-opportunity readers (22.5 books vs. 16 and 15, respectively).  
Looking at the number of books purchased in the past year, with a reported average of 14 books, those 
favoring e-books purchased roughly twice as many as those preferring hard copies, who purchased an 
average of less than seven. 
More » 
 
(OCLC Abstracts ɀ 21 April 2014, Vol. 17 No. 16) 
 

6. Stepping Into the Stream 
 
Stepping into the Stream: Bringing Netflix-style Video to Libraries 
 
Streaming video is well established in the consumer market (YouTube has been around since 2005 and 
Netflix since 2007) but is still gaining momentum in the library market. It’s not yet a huge category—,*ȭÓ 
Materials Survey included downloadable/streaming movies as a category for the first time in 2013, 
finding that the responding libraries spent 0.6 percent of their materials budget on downloadable 

movies, which represented 0.9 percent of their total circulation—but it’s 
certainly on the rise.  
 
The most popular services are offered by vendors with which 
librarians—and many patrons—are already familiar: Midwest Tape’s 
hoopla, OverDrive’s streaming service, LibraryIdeas’s Freegal Movies and 
Television, and IndieFlix, which is distributed to libraries by Recorded 
Books. IndieFlix varies from the other services in that it is a platform for 
independent films, primarily short features and documentaries, though it 
also offers longer works.  
 
Read More... 
 
(LJXpress ɀ April 8, 2014) 
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http://mediasource.netatlantic.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0xJmF1aWQ9NDAxOTAmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTgwMzAxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD01MTgwMyZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEzNjAyJnNlcmlhbD0xNjc5NjI0NiZlbWFpbGlkPWxiYm1AaWZscy5saWIud2kudXMmdXNlcmlkPTFfODUzMyZ0YXJnZXRpZD0mZmw9JmV4dHJhPU11bHRpdmFyaWF0ZUlkPSYmJg==&&&2013&&&http://reviews.libraryjournal.com/2014/04/media/video/stepping-into-the-stream-bringing-netflix-style-video-to-libraries/


7. Public Libraries Invited to Apply for Outside the Box Program 
 
Developed and funded by Redbox, Outside the Box is a program designed to bring people together for 
free entertainment events in their local communities. As trusted community anchors, public libraries are 
central to Outside the Box efforts. 
  
This year, up to 20 U.S. communities will be selected to participate in Outside the Box, with the local 
library driving community brainstorming and planning sessions and hosting events. The program has 
opened its application process to all interested US public libraries. Through a competitive application 
process, libraries and their communities will be chosen for the program based on key characteristics 
such as geographic and ethnic diversity, local leadership, and innovative ideas for events and community 
activities.  
 
Participants selected for Outside the Box will receive: 
¶ Consultation and support from OCLC and Project for Public Spaces on event and space design, 

event planning, and material selection. 
¶ Selection of up to $5000 in reusable materials provided by Redbox. 

 To get involved libraries and community partners must: 
¶ Take the training.  
¶ Conduct a brainstorm session in the community. 
¶ Apply for the program. 

 The application process will be open through May 15. For more 
information about the program and how to apply visit 
http://www.oclc.org/go/outsidethebox.en.html?urlm=168835.  
 
(Channel Weekly, Vol. 16, No. 27 ɀ April 17, 2014) 
 

8. Early Literacy Thinking 
 
New online resources help early childhood and kindergarten teachers, child care providers, librarians, 
and others to advance early literacy education. A free e-learning module from the DPI guides educators 
through a process of developing local learning expectations for early literacy. Planning for Early Literacy 
Success: Intersections between WMELS and CCSS includes four charts that show areas of overlap between 
the Wisconsin Model Early Learning Standards and the Common Core State Standards, covering topics 
such as writing, phonics, listening, and gestural movement. As a Wisconsin Learning on Demand module, 
the resource includes material for presenting the ideas to others in one’s district or organization. 
Questions may be directed to Arlene Wright, WMELS statewide coordinator, or Jill Haglund, DPI early 
childhood consultant. 
 
Over 200 public librarians, child care providers, PK-3 educators, and other early childhood advocates 
engaged in the 2014 Growing Wisconsin Readers Early Literacy Symposium, hosted by DPI’s Public 
Library Development Team in March in Stevens Point. Searching (via “control-F”) for the word 
“Symposium” on the Growing Wisconsin Readers blog, will yield a number of related posts, packed with 
information discussed at the event, relating to screen time, Montessori practices, math during storytime, 
and other topics. The Growing Wisconsin Readers website also has materials, handouts, and a Twitter 
archive from the symposium.  
 
(DPI-ConnectEd ɀ April 7, 2014) 

http://www.oclc.org/go/outsidethebox.en.html?urlm=168835
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9.  WLA  Scholarships and Awards 
 

Hoping to attend a workshop, conference, or other library continuing education program 
within or outside Wisconsin? Going back to school for a master's degree?  
 
The Wisconsin Library Association Foundation supports several annual scholarships for 
library education (approximately $900 - $1600) and continuing education (approximately 
$800 - $1100) for WLA members and prospective or continuing students. Applications are 
due by June 15, 2014, and the eligibility requirements, forms and instructions are available 
at http://wla.wisconsinlibraries.org/awards-scholarships/scholarships/scholarships-
grants . Awards will be announced by August 1.  
  

(Jane Pearlmutter ɀ School of Library & Information Studies) 
 

~ ~ ~ 
 
The Wisconsin Library Association Awards & Honors Committee is accepting nominations for the 
Citation of Merit, Special Service Award, Muriel Fuller Award, Trustee of the Year, Library of the Year, and 
Librarian of the Year through Friday, June 20.   
 
As a librarian I often hear colleagues say that librarians don’t receive enough credit for the work they do, 
yet we often receive only a handful of nominations and there are years in which some awards receive no 
nominations.  If we refuse to recognize the work of fellow librarians, how can we expect people outside 
our profession to do it?  Let’s make the first of many years in which the Awards & Honors Committee an 
entire day debating which of the dozens of deserving nominations it will choose. 
 
To learn more about these and other awards available through the Wisconsin Library Association and to 
find the nomination form visit http://wla.wisconsinlibraries.org/awards-
scholarships/awards/wisconsin-library-association-awards. 
 
(Jim Trojanowski, Chair - WLA Awards & Honors Committee) 
 

10.  House Budget Dismisses Role of  IMLS 
 
In a new budget released today from Representative Paul Ryan (R-WI), the House Budget Committee 
Chairman denounces the critical role that the Institute of Museum and Library Services (IMLS) plays in 
supporting civic engagement, literacy and lifelong learning in more than 123,000 libraries nationwide. 
Rep. Ryan recommends that the federal government not have a role in libraries and that Congress shift 
the federal agency’s responsibilities to the private sector in his 2015 fiscal year budget resolution. 

 
More than $180 million has been appropriated to the Institute for Museum and Library Services through 
September 2014 to help libraries make information and services available to the citizens they serve. 
American Library Association (ALA) President Barbara Stripling released a statement in response to Rep. 
Ryan’s unfortunate budget proposal (pdf). 
 
“Library funding support from the Institute for Museum and Library Services wields large returns in the 
form of literate and civically engaged communities,” Stripling said in a statement. “We hope that Congress 
will support the important role that the Institute for Museum and Library Services plays in supporting 
educated communities by rejecting the House Budget resolution.” 
 

http://wla.wisconsinlibraries.org/awards-scholarships/scholarships/scholarships-grants
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Facts about library use in Rep. Paul Ryan’s own state of Wisconsin: 
¶ Just blocks from Rep. Ryan’s Wisconsin office, more than 716,000 visitors used the Hedberg Public 

Library in Janesville, Wisconsin to access library computers and research databases, check out 
books and receive job training in 2013. 

¶ More than 65 percent of Wisconsin libraries report that they are the only free access point to 
Internet in their communities. 

¶ The Institute of Museum and Library Services administered more than $2.8 million in the 2014 
fiscal year to help Wisconsin libraries prepare young students for school and provide lifelong 
learning opportunities for all Wisconsin residents. 

¶ The state of Wisconsin reported that more than 215,000 children participated in summer reading 
programs in state public libraries. 

 
Now is the time for action. Moving forward, the American Library Association is asking library users, 
students, parents and teachers to contact their U.S. Senators and Representatives by going to the 
Legislative Action Center and urge them to support funding in the 2015 fiscal year for the Library 
Services and Technology Act (LSTA) and Innovative Approaches to Literacy (IAL). 
Advocates can support IMLS by tweeting Rep. Ryan at @RepPaulRyan. 
 
(District Dispatch ɀ ALA Washington Office Blog ɀ April 1, 2014) 
 

11. Workshops and Webinars 
 

The IFLS website Continuing Education section includes past IFLS webinar 
recordings, handouts from workshops, and other CE opportunities.   
http://www.ifls.lib.wi.us/Default.aspx?tabid=136 .   
 

                                                        IFLS-SPONSORED CE OPPORTUNITIES: 
 
Storytimes for Everyone workshop with Saroj Ghoting--Rice Lake 
Thursday, May 15, 2014 ɀ 9:30 am 
This will be a terrific workshop for librarians and early childhood educators! 
 Learn how to apply the concepts of Every Child Ready to Read (2nd edition) 
to your storytimes to create literacy-rich opportunities for children and their caregivers.  Saroj Ghoting is 
a national expert on the topic, and has been providing training related to early literacy for many years. 
 We'll meet at the WITC Conference Center in Rice Lake (1900 College Drive).  Don't miss this awesome 
opportunity, and bring your partners along!   
Register by May 7. 
 
The Joy of Interlibrary Loan 
Does the interlibrary loan process begin with your patron’s Great Expectations, make you feel the need 
for the detective work of Sherlock Holmes while materials seem to take A Trip Around the World in 80 
Days? Join Maureen Welch for an ILL workshop to learn everything you always wanted to know about 
interlibrary loan but were afraid to ask. Topics covered will be interlibrary loan practices in Wisconsin; 
searching, creating, & managing requests in the new WISCAT ShareIt interface. Stop thinking of ILL 
as Mission Impossible.  Learn the process (the secret handshake), the software(the decoder ring), and the 
joy of ILL (50 shades of success) this May at one of the following locations: 
Wednesday 5/21, 12:30-3:30, IFLS 
Thursday 5/22, 12:30-3:30, Ladysmith 
Wednesday 5/28, 10-1, Clear Lake 
Register by May 14. 

http://www.districtdispatch.org/2014/04/nows-time-stand-libraries/
http://capwiz.com/ala/callalert/index.tt?alertid=63130726
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ADDITIONAL CE OPPORTUNITIES: 
 

 
Disaster Planning Workshops - sign up by May 2! 
 
This is a series of FREE disaster planning workshops that's being offered state-wide starting next month. 
The workshops are intended for staff in any type of library or cultural institution, including public 
libraries. I know that they are particularly looking for more participants in the Ashland workshop, but all 
of the workshop locations still have space.  
 
We all know how crucial it is to preserve the rich history of Wisconsin.  
Disaster situations can strike at any moment, which means we need to equip more people with the 
knowledge and skills it takes to secure our shared cultural heritage. That’s why we’re now accepting up 
to two attendees from each institution into our workshops. If an institution is unable to attend all three 
workshops, we still encourage you to apply!  
 
Preference will be given to those that can attend all three workshops; however, while there is still space, 
we will allow institutions that are unable to attend all three to participate in the ones they can. We want 
to be sure that all Wisconsin collecting institutions get a chance to create a disaster plan and learn vital 
immediate response skills for their collections while this one time grant funding is still available. 
 
We are looking for individuals who are interested in attending three disaster planning and response 
workshops presented by the Midwest Art Conservation Center (MACC) as part of the Wisconsin IMLS 
Connecting to Collections Implementation Grant. While the cost to attend this training would typically be 
$425 per person, grant funding has made it possible to offer these workshops free of charge to all 
participants. These workshops are open to any collecting cultural institution (museums, historical 
societies, archives, libraries) in Wisconsin. 
 
Participants of these workshops will craft a disaster plan for their institution and gain hands-on 
experience in disaster response and salvage. Participants will also take part in regional networking to 
assist local peers in disaster planning and implementation, and should consider their ability to commit to 
fielding questions from regional peer institutions who are drafting plans and the ability to share the 
expertise gained from this training on site for peers in the event of an emergency. Attendees are expected 
to share their questions and disaster planning and response experiences by means of participation in the 
newly-created Wisconsin Cultural Heritage Emergencies & Disaster Response listserv. 
 
Workshop 1: Conducting a Risk Assessment 
A 1-day workshop on how to conduct an institutional and collections risk analysis for both natural and man-
made disasters, and how to mitigate risks to collections. 
¶ Chippewa Valley Museum, Eau Claire – Tuesday, May 20, 2014 
¶ Prairie du Chien City Hall, Prairie du Chien – Wednesday, May 21, 2014 
¶ UW-Parkside, Kenosha – Thursday, May 22, 2014 
¶ UW-Oshkosh, Oshkosh – Friday, May 23, 2014 
¶ Northern Great Lakes Visitor Center, Ashland – Wednesday, June 18, 2014 

 
 
 
 
 



 
Workshop 2: Writing a Disaster Plan 
A 1-day workshop on how to write a Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Response Plan, including 
incorporating the concepts and completed risk assessment from the previous Conducting a Risk Assessment 
workshop. Attendees will leave with a draft plan ready for final completion and adoption at their own 
institution. 
 
¶ Northern Great Lakes Visitor Center, Ashland – Monday, August 4, 2014 
¶ Chippewa Valley Museum, Eau Claire – Tuesday, August 5, 2014 
¶ Prairie du Chien City Hall, Prairie du Chien – Wednesday, August 6, 2014 
¶ UW-Parkside, Kenosha – Thursday, August 7, 2014 
¶ UW-Oshkosh, Oshkosh – Friday, August 8, 2014 

 
Workshop 3: Disaster Response: The Critical First 48 Hours 
A 1-day workshop on how to respond to a disaster during the first 48 hours. This will cover such topics as: 
ÉÍÐÌÅÍÅÎÔÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ ÉÎÓÔÉÔÕÔÉÏÎȭÓ ÄÉÓÁÓÔÅr plan; documenting a disaster; staff safety versus collections salvage; 
and responding to and informing the public. 
¶ Northern Great Lakes Visitor Center, Ashland – Tuesday, October 21, 2014 
¶ Chippewa Valley Museum, Eau Claire – Wednesday, October 22, 2014 
¶ UW-Oshkosh, Oshkosh – Thursday, October 23, 2014 
¶ UW-Parkside, Kenosha – Monday, October 27, 2014 
¶ Prairie du Chien City Hall, Prairie du Chien – Tuesday, October 28, 2014 

 
If you would like to participate, please send an email listing the name of your institution, name of 
attendee, which location you would like to attend. Preference will be given to applicants that indicate a 
willingness to provide assistance if needed to other cultural institutions in your area with disaster 
planning and response. This information should be sent to WHSC2C@wisconsinhistory.org . Please note 
that there is limited space available at each location and spots will be offered on a first come, first serve 
basis. 
 
Please contact the Grant Coordinator, Sarah Hopley, with any questions at 
WHSC2C@wisconsinhistory.org or 608-264-6407. 
 

~ ~ ~ 
 
Math Resources for Public Libraries – Webinar 
 A webinar highlighting free math education opportunities for public libraries, Got Math? Putting the M in 
your STEM Endeavors, will be presented Tuesday, May 13, from 12 to 1 p.m. Hosted by the Department of 
Public Instruction (DPI) Public Library Development Team, the webinar is sponsored by Bedtime Math, a 
new partner of the Collaborative Summer Library Program (CSLP) and nonprofit organization with a 
mission to help kids learn to love math so they can become capable adults. The webinar, presented by 
Diana Pecina, Director of Partnerships for Bedtime Math, and Tessa Michaelson Schmidt, Youth and 
Special Services Consultant for the Department of Public Instruction, will offer information about 
resources provided for summer library programs and yearlong library programming. 
  
The webinar will be recorded and posted online under “Professional Development” on the DPI Youth 
Services page: http://pld.dpi.wi.gov/pld_ys-sn#prof-dev 
  
No registration is required; simply join the Blackboard Collaborate session.  Note: Internet Explorer is 
the preferred browser for this platform (Java required).   

mailto:WHSC2C@wisconsinhistory.org
mailto:WHSC2C@wisconsinhistory.org
http://pld.dpi.wi.gov/pld_ys-sn


 
Blackboard Collaborate session: http://tinyurl.com/pqn7svo 
¶ Accept Java applet to launch Blackboard Collaborate session. 
¶ Enter your name (or library name) in session name window.  
¶ Attendees who need telephone audio (versus VoIP) should use the conference number: 

 1-877-820-7831 and enter participant passcode:  697156.  
¶ Test your system beforehand   
¶ Blackboard Collaborate overview video  
¶ Blackboard Collaborate online support or phone (877) 382-2293 

 For more information about Bedtime Math visit http://bedtimemath.org/ 
 

~ ~ ~ 
 

The L.E. Phillips Memorial Public Library in Eau Claire is teaming up with the Foundation Center to offer 
a “Nonprofit Proposal Writing Workshop” at 2 p.m. on Wednesday, May 14.  This free workshop is 
open to the public and will take place in the meeting rooms on the library’s lower level.  The event 
provides valuable information, education, and support to those who are would like to apply for funding 
to support their organizations. Space is limited. Registration is required.   

 
Are you working on a grant proposal for your nonprofit? Would you like to discuss the process with 
others who are preparing similar proposals? Join Susan McLeod, Chippewa Valley Museum director since 
1984, for a round table discussion on the process of grant proposal writing.  Hear how Ms. McLeod has 
written or co-written more than 100 successful applications leading to nearly $4 million in grants, 
discover grant writing resources available at the library, and share in useful approaches and common 
strategies.  Registered participants will be contacted with information on a 41-minute webinar they are 
encouraged to view before the workshop date. This will allow participants to bring their questions and 
share impressions of the webinar content the day of the workshop. 
 
This workshop will address: 

• How preparing a grant proposal fits in the program planning process 
• What to include in a standard proposal to a foundation 
• Tips for making each section of your proposal stronger 
• What funders expect to see in your proposal and attachments 
• Tips for communicating with funders during the grant process 
• Additional resources on proposal writing, including sample proposals 

 
The Foundation Center was established in 1956 and today, supported by close to 550 foundations, is the 
leading source of information about philanthropy worldwide. Through data, analysis, and training, it 
connects people who want to change the world to the resources they need to succeed. The Center 
maintains the most comprehensive database on U.S. and, increasingly, global grant makers and their 
grants — a robust, accessible knowledge bank for the sector. It also operates research, education, and 
training programs designed to advance knowledge of philanthropy at every level. 
 
For information and to register, stop at Information & Reference on your next visit to the library, call 
715-839-5004, or e-mail the library at librarian@eauclaire.lib.wi.us.  
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http://support.blackboardcollaborate.com/ics/support/default.asp?deptID=8336&task=knowledge&questionID=1473
http://www.brainshark.com/blackboardinc/vu?pi=zHBzur4jMz35Sgz0
http://support.blackboardcollaborate.com/ics/support/default.asp?deptID=8336
http://bedtimemath.org/
mailto:librarian@eauclaire.lib.wi.us


 
Supporting Excellence in Service 
Looking for a great one day conference? We’ve got the perfect day and location for you. The Support Staff 
and Circulation Section will be holding their annual one day conference “Supporting Excellence in 
Service” at the Davies Center on the UW-Eau Claire campus on May 28, 2014 from 9am to 4pm. Please 
join us for a day of great sessions, networking with library staff from across the state, and a tour of UW-
Eau Claire’s McIntyre Library.  
 
Parking (free), directions to the campus and Davies Center, and hotel reservation information can be 
found here: http://bit.ly/1e5eQJ7.  The Clarion Hotel is about a 5 minute drive or 15 min walk to the 
campus. Rooms are reserved at the state block rate (Wisconsin Library Association SSCS $70.00/single 
and $79.00 double). This block rate expires on April 27, 2014. Please continue to check the SSCS area on 
the WLA website for further information as the conference planning develops and sessions are 
confirmed.  
 
Looking for a volunteer opportunity? Consider helping out at the registration table or be a room monitor 
at the conference. If you are interested in volunteering, please e-mail board member Chris Raulusonis at 
c.raulusonis@lacrosse.lib.wi.us 

 
~ ~ ~ 

 
Lake Superior Libraries Symposium 2014: Bridges 
Friday, June 6, at University of Minnesota-Duluth.   
 
Library staff, volunteers, friends, supporters, and enthusiasts are invited to register for the third annual 
Lake Superior Libraries Symposium, to be held 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. on Friday, June 6, at the University of 
Minnesota, Duluth.  Cost is $49 and includes deluxe taco bar lunch.  “Bridges” is the theme of the 2014 
Symposium.  See http://www.eventbrite.com/e/lake-superior-libraries-symposium-2014-tickets-
9324689397 to register. 
 
Highlights of the event include keynote speaker Jessamyn West, who is renowned for her focus on 
smaller and rural libraries, and for her work on bridging the digital divide.  Breakout sessions will focus 
on social media use for libraries; methods for creating library collaborations that really work; innovative 
early literacy projects, from no-cost to grant funded; an introduction to the Digital Public Library of 
America; a technology mixer titled “Tools for Making Your Awesome Library Awesomer”; an overview of 
the Duluth Seed Lending Library; and much more.  A poster session and networking time will also be 
included, and a social gathering will follow at 4 p.m. At Sara’s Table/Chester Creek Café. 

See http://lakesuperiorlibrariessymposium.com/lsls14/lsls-2014-schedule/ 
for the complete schedule. 

The Lake Superior Libraries Symposium is a conference developed by library staff and technologists from 
Northwestern Wisconsin and Northeastern Minnesota.  From an initial collaboration of academic and 
public libraries to educate their community on E-books, the idea for a regional professional network was 
born. Out of that collaboration the Lake Superior Libraries Symposium was created to help library staff 
develop enhanced professional networks and promote resource sharing and communication between 
organizations.  Our continued operations are thanks to the in-kind and monetary contributions of our 
supporters. 

(Matt Rosendahl, Library Director - Kathryn A. Martin Library, University of Minnesota Duluth -   
mrosenda@d.umn.edu) 
 

http://bit.ly/1e5eQJ7.
mailto:c.raulusonis@lacrosse.lib.wi.us
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/lake-superior-libraries-symposium-2014-tickets-9324689397
http://www.eventbrite.com/e/lake-superior-libraries-symposium-2014-tickets-9324689397
http://lakesuperiorlibrariessymposium.com/lsls14/lsls-2014-schedule/
mailto:mrosenda@d.umn.edu


 
School of Library and Information Studies, Continuing Education Services 
University of Wisconsin-Madison 
Online Courses 
 
Explore Technology for Virtual Services 
June 9-August 1 
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-VirtualService.htm 
 
Basics of Metadata 
June 16-July 25 
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-Metadata.htm 
 
NEW! Using Digital Tools for Outreach 
June 16-July 25 
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/DigitalTools.htm 
 
NEW! Basics of Archives 
June 23 - August 1 
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-BasicArchives.htm 
 
Unpacking Google 
July 7-August 1 
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-UnpackGoogle.htm 
 
Collecting Self-Published Authors at the Public Library 
July 14-August 8 
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-SelfPub.htm 
 
NEW! Designing Mobile Experiences 
July 28-August 22 
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-DesignMobile.htm 
 
Questions? Contact Anna Palmer, ahpalmer@wisc.edu or Meredith Lowe, mclowe@wisc.edu 
 

~ ~ ~ 
 
Save the Date for the First Upper Midwest Digital Collections Conference! 

The first Upper Midwest Digital Collections Conference will be held on August 18-19 at the University of 
St. Thomas, Minneapolis campus, Minneapolis, MN. 

This two-day conference, jointly organized by Minitex and WiLS, and sponsored by OCLC, will be held in 
conjunction with a Northern CONTENTdm user group meeting on August 18 followed by a more general 
"all things digital" day on August 19. 

We hope that the conference will attract a wide-range of people involved in creating and curating digital 
collections -- digital project managers, historians, archivists, librarians, technologists, and more. 

A call for proposals will be issued soon!  Visit the conference website for more information. 

 

http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-VirtualService.htm
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-Metadata.htm
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/DigitalTools.htm
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-BasicArchives.htm
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-UnpackGoogle.htm
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-SelfPub.htm
http://www.slis.wisc.edu/continueed-DesignMobile.htm
mailto:ahpalmer@wisc.edu
mailto:mclowe@wisc.edu
http://www/


12.  Mark Your Calendar 
 

Thursday, May 15  
9:30 am – Storytimes for Everyone Workshop with Saroj Ghoting @ Rice Lake 

Public Library  

Tuesday, May 20  10:00 am Project WIN – All Library Meeting @ Tee-Away Golf (Ladysmith) 

Wednesday, May 21  12:30 pm – The Joy of Interlibrary Loan @ IFLS  

 
4-7 pm – IFLS 35th Anniversary Celebration @ Fanny Hill (Eau Claire) 

Thursday, May 22  12:30 pm – The Joy of Interlibrary Loan @ Ladysmith  

Monday, May 26  Memorial Day – IFLS Closed  

Wednesday, May 28  10:00 am – The Joy of Interlibrary Loan @ Clear Lake  

  12:30 pm – IFLS Board of Trustees Meeting @ IFLS 

Friday, May 30  10:00 am – MORE Directors Council Meeting @ IFLS  

 
For more calendar information visit http://www.ifls.lib.wi.us  

 

http://www.ifls.lib.wi.us/

